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Church Officials and Police Crack Down 
on Rev. László Tôkés 

 
 According to news leaked from the office of the Dean of Arad, 
Bishop László Papp of Nagyvárad (Oradea), who is Rev. László Tôkés' 
superior, was acting under pressure from the Securitate when he 
summoned the Presbytery of the Temesvár Reformed Church on August 13. 
Bishop Papp called the meeting with the intention of sowing 
divisiveness among the presbyters and pressuring them to support 
removal of Rev. Tôkés as pastor of the Temesvár Reformed Church. As 
this attempt by the Bishop -- who unfailingly serves the interest of 
State officials -- proved to be unsuccessful, he summoned Rev. Tôkés, 
Senior Elder Tibor Unterweger and Elder Gusztáv Szalay to Nagyvárad on 
August 18, in another unsuccessful attempt to force the minister's 
resignation. 
 Next, officials imposed a campaign of threats and intimidation 
against Rev. Tôkés' Temesvár congregation. Bishop Papp, with his 
colleague Bishop Nagy Gyula of Kolozsvár (Cluj), sent out an open 
letter reiterating Rev. Tôkés' "breaches of pastoral obedience," 
implying that Tôkés endangers the internal order of the clergy. But 
since neither Transylvania's Hungarian Reformed ministers nor the 
congregations were enthusiastic about this letter, and indeed had 
obviously entirely different views on Tôkés' position, the Bishops 
evidently gave up forcing the issue. 
 But the Securitate was all the less satisfied with these 
developments. The district police ordered the minister to appear on 
August 30, when they informed him that his residency permit for 
Temesvár would expire during October, by which time he must leave the 
city. If he did not, he would be evicted and expelled. 
 Rev. Tôkés, as is well known, has on several occasions sharply 
criticied the policies of the Rumanian regime in the international and 
Hungarian press, television, and radio. In response, officials in 
Rumania have attempted to isolate Rev. Tôkés from the outside world; it 
is practically impossible to reach him by phone from abroad. More 
importantly and characteristically, the Securitate is trying, with 
considerable success, to convince Rev. Tôkés' Church superiors to have 
him removed. 




